
Colrain Council on Aging Meeting  

Monday May 20, 2024      Colrain Town Office  

The meeting was called to order at 1:56 by Chairperson Betty Johnson.  

Members in attendance: Amy J. Herzig, Richard Herzig, Kathy Phelps, Michelle Hillman, Susie 

Slowinski, Robbie Murphy, Valeda R. Peters, Betty P. Johnson, Elaine Stanley, Kathy Steinem, 

Janice Barnes and Rusty Barnes.  

Secretary’s Report:  

Janice made a motion to amend and accept the Secretary’s Report, Michelle seconded, all in 

favor.  

Treasurer’s Report:  

Donations:  

4-24   Senior Meal   $2.00        additional $2.00  

4-24   Foot Clinic     $100.00     

5-15   Senior Meal   $111.00  

            Total                  $213.00  

Bills:  

4-24  Piper Sagan    $765.00     17 Seniors participated  

5-15  Eagles               $1,004.00  53 Senior Meals  

5-15  Pine Hill            $28.00        donuts for Seniors  

5-15 Betty Johnson $14.49        cups for Senior Social  

          Total                     $1,811.49  

Kathy made a motion to accept the Donations and Bills as reported,   

Elaine seconded, unanimously accepted.  

Betty will be at the Foot Clinic on Tuesday May 28th; Janice will be at the Clinic on 

Wednesday May 29th.  

Old Business:  

The next Senior meal at the Eagles will be on June 19th. 46 have signed up.  

Betty brought up the subject of better accounting for money in and money out for the next fiscal 

year July 1st.  

Discussion ensued. More information to come.  

Mass in Motion grant money will be spent on an interactive whiteboard for the library and a 

stipend for Muriel Russell’s Historical Hikes.   

Pickleball!!? Uber!!?  

Corn Hole starts 5-20. We can use gym at school in bad weather.  

Social time at Pine Hill starts Wednesday June 5th.  

The ice cream social starts Thursday June 13th at 6pm.  

Line dancing anyone?  

Janice will follow up with Pine Hill for the July picnic date and August food truck.  

Amy made a motion to eliminate the vouchers, Elaine seconded, unanimously accepted.  

Elaine made a motion to do away with gift certificates at the dinners, Amy seconded, all in 

favor.  

4013C Friends of the COA could raise money, a Craft and Bake sale!  

Election for COA officers will be held in the June meeting.  

Kathy P. made a motion to adjourn at 3:20, Elaine seconded, unanimously 

approved.                                                       Respectfully submitted, Kathy Steinem. Secretary 


